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Word for Word (Formal Equivalence): 

 

 

• Translation takes a word-for-word approach  

• Seek equivalent English word that will communicate 

the same idea. 

 

e.g. KJV, NASB 

    2 denarii – Luke 10:35 
 

 



Thought for Thought (Functional equivalence): 
  

• Equivalent word(s) for each word in the original 

biblical text  

• Try to stay close to the literal meaning of the words  

• Also seeking to capture the ideas of the biblical 

authors with equivalent language 

e.g. CEB, NIV, HCSB  

  (Balance of word–for word; thought-for-thought) 

  2 denarii vs. two full days worth of wages 

  (Estimate 1 denarius is about $20 USD in modern times) 

 CEB: 35  The next day, he took two full days’ worth of wages and gave them to the innkeeper. 

He said, ‘Take care of him, and when I return, I will pay you back for any additional costs.’  

 

 

 



Free Translation (Paraphrase): 
 

• Paraphrase is less concerned with 

translating the actual words  but 

capturing the ideas of the biblical 

author 

e.g. The Message 
 

 NIV 35 The next day he took out two denarii and gave them to the innkeeper. ‘Look after him,’ 

he said, ‘and when I return, I will reimburse you for any extra expense you may have.’ 

 

 MSG 35 In the morning he took out two silver coins and gave them to the innkeeper, saying, 

‘Take good care of him. If it costs any more, put it on my bill—I’ll pay you on my way back.’ 

 

  

 

 
 

 



 1 Corinthians 7:36  

  

NKJV   “If any man thinks that he is behaving improperly toward 

  his virgin…” 

NASB  “If any man thinks that he is acting unbecomingly toward 

  his virgin daughter…” 

NEB  “If a man has a partner in celibacy and feels that he is not 

  behaving properly towards her…” 

NIV   “If anyone is worried that he might not be acting  

  honorably toward the virgin he is engaged to…” 

 

 

e.g. Who is the virgin? Relationship to the man? 

 

 
        

       (How to read the bible for all its worth, pg. 37) 

  

 



John 17:19 

NIV: “For them I sanctify myself, that they too may be 

   truly sanctified” 

HCSB: I sanctify Myself for them, 

    so they also may be sanctified by the truth. 

NASB: For their sakes I sanctify Myself, that they 

     themselves also may be sanctified in truth. 

ESV: “And for their sake I consecrate myself, that they 

   also may be sanctified in truth” 

CNVT: 我為了他們的緣故，自己分別為聖，使他
     們也因著真理成聖 

e.g. In/By truth vs. truly sanctified 



Bible Translation Guide 

Reference: 

 

Verbal Equivalence = Formal Equivalence 

 

Dynamic equivalence = Functional Equivalence 

 





Gender Neutral bible: 

 
1. Changing “he” to “they” 

2. Changing the third person to the second person 

3. Removing direct quotations 

 (e.g. When will he die, and his name perish? Ps 41:5; in NRSV the 

words “he” and “his” had to be removed  My enemies wonder in 

malice when I will die and my name perish.) 

4. Errors in God’s ordinances (e.g. “But who can discern his errors?” 

RSV  Psalm19:12  But who can detect their errors?) 

 

e.g. NRSV, CEV,  New NIV 2011 (?) 

 

 

          

                 By: W. Grudem, 1997 

 

 



Gordon Fee’s Recommendation: 
 

• NIV : a committee translation by the best scholarship in the 

evangelical tradition is as good a translation as you can get. 

• NAB: a committee translation by the best scholarship in the 

American Catholic tradition. 

• HCSB: a committee translation by evangelical scholars holding to 

the inerrancy of Scripture. 

• GNB: Outstanding translation by a single scholar, Robert G. 

Bratcher, who regularly consulted with others and whose expertise in 

linguistics has brought the concept of dynamic equivalence to 

translation in a thoroughgoing way. 

• NASB/NRSV: Both translations are attempts to update the KJV. The 

translators used superior original texts and thereby eliminated most 

of what in the KJV did not exist in the original languages. The NRSV 

is by far the better translation. 
       (How to read the bible for all its worth, pg. 56) 



Biblical 

Tools 



Tools for studying the bible: 

 

Bible Dictionaries and Encyclopedias:  

• Keywords 

• The author 

• Book Title 

• Background 

• People   

  

Commentaries:  

• Single volume books  

• Series of books by multiple authors 

  

 



 

Concordances: 

• Word Study 

• Cross Reference 

  

 

Journal articles: 

• Languages 

• Background 

• Geographic 

• Author 

• Word study 

• Genre 

  

 

 



An example of Word Study 

Using Strong’s Concordance 



Why This Study? 

• English words today may have meanings that are 

foreign to the meaning of the original Bible words. 

• The use of some modern versions may misdirect the 

student away from the original meaning of the word. 

• Most Bible versions use transliterated words (like 

“apostle,” or “baptism”) which are not translated. 

 

 
 
       

         

      (Slides 15 to 25 online resource created by: Chris Reeves ) 



Step1: Locate the English word you want to 

study using the King James Version.  

Example: 

“Destroy” in Acts 6:14 



Step 2: Look up the English word in Strong’s 

Concordance. Go down the list to the Bible 

verse that contains the word you want to study. 

Take note of the number to the right of the 

entry. 

Example: 

…of Nazareth shall destroy 

this place…Acts 6:14 2647 



Step 3: Go to the Hebrew/Greek dictionaries 

in the back of Strong’s Concordance and locate 

the number.  

Example: 

In the Greek Dictionary go to 

number 2647 



Step 4: After you find your number, examine 

the five pieces of information to the right of the 

number you have selected. 

Example: 

2647.  καταλύώ  kataluō,  kat-al-oo’-
o; from 2596 and 3089; to loosen down 
(disintegrate), i.e. (by impl.) to 
demolish (lit. or fig.); spec. [comp. 
2646] to halt for the night :- destroy, 
dissolve, be guest, lodge, come to 
nought, overthrow, throw down. 



Step 4: After you find your number, examine 

the five pieces of information to the right of the 

number you have selected. 

Example: 

2647.  καταλύώ  kataluō,  kat-al-oo’-
o; from 2596 and 3089; to loosen down 
(disintegrate), i.e. (by impl.) to 
demolish (lit. or fig.); spec. [comp. 
2646] to halt for the night :- destroy, 
dissolve, be guest, lodge, come to 
nought, overthrow, throw down. 

1. The original letters 



Step 4: After you find your number, examine 

the five pieces of information to the right of the 

number you have selected. 

Example: 

2647.  καταλύώ  kataluō,  kat-al-oo’-
o; from 2596 and 3089; to loosen down 
(disintegrate), i.e. (by impl.) to 
demolish (lit. or fig.); spec. [comp. 
2646] to halt for the night :- destroy, 
dissolve, be guest, lodge, come to 
nought, overthrow, throw down. 

2. The transliteration 



Step 4: After you find your number, examine 

the five pieces of information to the right of the 

number you have selected. 

Example: 

2647.  καταλύώ  kataluō,  kat-al-oo’-
o; from 2596 and 3089; to loosen down 
(disintegrate), i.e. (by impl.) to 
demolish (lit. or fig.); spec. [comp. 
2646] to halt for the night :- destroy, 
dissolve, be guest, lodge, come to 
nought, overthrow, throw down. 

3. The pronunciation 



Step 4: After you find your number, examine 

the five pieces of information to the right of the 

number you have selected. 

Example: 

2647.  καταλύώ  kataluō,  kat-al-oo’-
o; from 2596 and 3089; to loosen down 
(disintegrate), i.e. (by impl.) to 
demolish (lit. or fig.); spec. [comp. 
2646] to halt for the night :- destroy, 
dissolve, be guest, lodge, come to 
nought, overthrow, throw down. 

4. The definition 



Step 4: After you find your number, examine 

the five pieces of information to the right of the 

number you have selected. 

Example: 

2647.  καταλύώ  kataluō,  kat-al-oo’-
o; from 2596 and 3089; to loosen down 
(disintegrate), i.e. (by impl.) to 
demolish (lit. or fig.); spec. [comp. 
2646] to halt for the night :- destroy, 
dissolve, be guest, lodge, come to 
nought, overthrow, throw down. 

5. The translation 



Step 4: After you find your number, examine 

the five pieces of information to the right of the 

number you have selected. 

Example: 

2647.  καταλύώ  kataluō,  kat-al-oo’-
o; from 2596 and 3089; to loosen down 
(disintegrate), i.e. (by impl.) to 
demolish (lit. or fig.); spec. [comp. 
2646] to halt for the night :- destroy, 
dissolve, be guest, lodge, come to 
nought, overthrow, throw down. 

The “:-” symbol separates 
the definition from the 

translation 



Electronics Bible study Tools: 
 

Top Pay Bible Software: 

• Accordance 11 

• Bibleworks 10 

• Logos 7 

 

Top Free Bible Software: 

• TheWord 

• esword 

 

 

 



Tools Demonstration: esword 



TheWord 



Tools Demonstration: esword word study 



TheWord: Word Study 



Online Tool: Bible Hub 



Online: FHL 



WRAP UP 



Steps for you to consider in preparing an exegesis: 

1. Read the passage repeatedly 

2. Compare Translations 

3. Literal meaning e.g. meaning of the text 

4. The theme e.g. consider the specific theme   

            within its larger theme 

5. Literary context e.g. poetry, law,     

     apocalyptic, allegory and   

     lament…etc. 

6. Historical context e.g. background 

7. Theology e.g. what the passage says about   

     God? 

8. Applications 



Steps for exegesis: 

 

Step one:   

• Consider the context  

• Genre, poetry, parable or letter?  

• Purpose 

• Passage(s) relate to the theme 

• Author 

• Background/Culture…etc 

  

 Recommended Resources: Introductions to the Old  

          Testament/New Testament or 

          Commentary’s introduction part 
 

 

 

 

 



2. Step two: Compare translations: 

  

• NIV,  

• RSV,  

• KJV,  

• NASB,  

• ASB,  

• NEB,  

• JB,  

• NAB, 

• TEV, 

• NRSV, 

• ESV 

  



Step three: Concentrate on the passage(s). Analyze the 

verse(s) and what the verse(s) precisely want to say? 

 

a. Investigate word meanings especially key words. 

 
Recommended Resources: 

Bible Dictionaries: 

• Zondervan’s Encyclopedia 

• Anchor Yale Bible Dictionary 

• Interpreter’s Dictionary 

• Lexicons 

 



Standard Commentaries: 

 

Recommended Resources: 

 

• NIV application commentary 

• The Expositor’s bible commentary 

• One volume commentaries on specific books (Baker) 

• One volume commentary (John McArthur) 

• New American Commentary 

• Tyndale Commentary 

• Word Biblical Commentary (Advanced) 

 

 



Step Four:  

 

• Summarize the teachings 

• Theology of the passage(s) 

• God’s attribute(s) 

• What insight have you learned 

• Application(s) 

 



Q&A 


